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City of New York
April 19, 2005

Council Member Eva Moskowitz


Council Member John Liu

Chair, Education Committee



Chair, Transportation Committee

City Hall





City Hall

New York, N.Y. 10007



New York, N.Y. 10007
Dear Council Members Moskowitz and Liu:

Thank you for your letter of February 18th to Mayor Bloomberg regarding school bus transportation for special education students.  The Mayor has asked us to respond on behalf of the Department of Education (DOE) and Department of Transportation (DOT).

We agree with you fully that our special education students are entitled to safe and reliable transportation to and from school.  We take this responsibility very seriously.  The DOE transports approximately 60,000 special education students on 4,280 routes servicing 1,776 schools.  Of the total number of students, public school students total 51,500; private school students 8,500.  The DOT coordinates and oversees the transportation of approximately 10,000 disabled children under the age of five to nearly 300 pre-schools and therapeutic programs each day.

We use contractors to provide this service.  While for the most part, they provide our students with reliable service, we recognize that there is room for improvement and we are continually working to make things better including following-up on every complaint, from late bus to rude crew to reckless driving.  Financial and crew disciplinary penalties are imposed for violations.

We also recognize the need for service enhancements.  Both agencies closely monitor and rigorously enforce contract terms.  We are in regular contact with vendors, parents and school directors and work collaboratively to resolve issues such as bus lateness and mechanical problems.  The DOE works closely with the special education parent community.  The Office of Pupil Transportation has met regularly with the City-wide Council on Special Education and assisted it in the preparation of its report.  The report made a number of positive recommendations that the DOE will be implementing in the next contract period.  We will address specific areas such as crew training, air conditioning, customer service and conditions of buses.  

We look forward to continuing to provide transportation to the school children of New York City and working with all stakeholders to provide the level of service our students deserve.

Sincerely,
Iris Weinshall





Joel Klein

Commissioner





Chancellor
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